
HAMILTON TOWNSHIP 

BOARD MEETING MINUTES 

 

 

 

Date 5/1/14 

 

CALL TO ORDER 6:30PM Guest Count  1  Resident Count  31 

 

Present:  Cooper, Duby, Iutzi, LaBoda, Wright 

 

Treasurer’s report read by Duby, motion to approve by LaBoda, 2nd by Wright  MC 

 

Reading of April minutes by LaBoda, Motion to approve by Duby, 2nd  by Iutzi MC 

 

Reading of Bills by LaBoda, motion to approve and pay bills by Duby, 2nd by Iutzi MC 

 

Guest:   Rick LaBoda, County Commissioner, informed that the county will be receiving money from federal 

funds.  He explained that it is a state law that fines for overweight tickets go to libraries and that the frost laws 

and garbage pickup issues have been a problem for all the townships.   

 

Public Comments:  Pam Thompson who is the Chair of the Private Roads Assoc. stated that it was a bad 

winter and they are over budget.  Two meetings have been set for Sat. May 10th at 10AM at the hall and July 

19th at the park at 10AM.  Ron Kirby from Springwood Lakes complained about the roads and that we have not 

received any grants.  Mark Janeczko expressed that we should all try to have less garbage and recycle whenever 

possible.  Heavy trucks should be pulled over to protect roads.  Manage your own waste instead of depending 

on others. Pam Thompson asked about road side pick up for recycling.  Jane Bulmer thinks Republic has been 

doing a great job.  Tim Mclavy stated Republic does take trash to the Waste Management site.  Randy Roy said 

he has called Republic and they have changed dumpsters for him with no problem.  Dave Cooper stated Ron 

Bushong said if /when they get money they will stretch it as far as they can. 

 

Committee Reports: Bob Bess, Planning Commission Chair reported they did not meet in April and that the 

Municipal Civil Infraction Ord. gives local law enforcement our permission to write tickets. 

 

Old Business:  Discussed property tax information look up.  Checking with J. Beemer and BS&A. 

 

New Business:  Discussed cemetery clean up.  LaBoda asked to purchase a new mailbox so the mail would stay 

dry.  Wright moved to purchase a mailbox not to exceed $350, supported by Duby, all in favor.  MC 

Duby moved to move money in the budget from Parks to Hall Maintenance and Repair to cover the cost of the 

winter kit for the generator, supported by Iutzi, all in favor MC  Budget meeting set for May 22 at 6:30. 

 

Blight Report: Mark Janeczko stated he has issued several new permits and the River of Hope church has 

applied for a permit to build. 

 

Motion to adjourn by Wright 2nd by Iutzi MC 

 

Adjourned @7:47pm           


